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Purpose of this meeting

 To share the new primary curriculum 

with parents and how we at Langmoor & 

Glenmere are implementing this for our 

children.

 To give parents a good understanding of 

how we are assessing the children against 

the new curriculum.

 To give parents information on what the 

school’s focus and priorities are this year.



The New Curriculum

From August 2014 all academy schools have the opportunity to 
be teaching the new national curriculum.

The aim is to slim down the content of the curriculum in 
almost all subjects, though not in primary English, maths or 

science.

The government says the new curriculum does not tell 
teachers "how to teach", but concentrates on "the essential 

knowledge and skills every child should have" so that teachers 
"have the freedom to shape the curriculum to their pupils' 

needs".

The new curriculum covers primary school pupils, aged five to 
11, and secondary schools pupils up to the age of 14.



So what’s changed? Lots!

 In maths, children will be expected to learn more at an earlier age -
for example to know their 12 times table by the age of nine.

 History will take a more chronological approach than under the old 
curriculum.

 In English, pupils will learn more Shakespeare and there will be 
more importance placed on spelling and grammar.

 The new computing curriculum will require pupils to learn how to 
write code.

 In science, there will be a shift towards hard facts and "scientific 
knowledge“

There are changes to the content of all subjects in the national 
curriculum.  A summary can be found on the Department for 
Education website. We have put a link on our website to help 
parents.

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/national-curriculum


So how have Langmoor & Glenmere

prepared for the changes?
 This work started last year! The Senior Leadership Team 

worked hard to gain a clear understanding of the New 
curriculum.

 Staff training was delivered on the new curriculum in 
preparation for the autumn term.

 Subject coordinators were given tasks to become familiar 
with their subject curriculum and what would be changing 
within it so that they could support teachers.

 Our current context for learning really helped! We reviewed 
our topics and themes covered and adjusted them in line 
with the new curriculum. 

 On the inset days this term, planning for the Autumn term 
was well underway and coordinators have already done their 
first checks to ensure the coverage of the new curriculum is 
being planned and delivered well.

http://www.littlehill.leics.sch.uk/Mainfolder/2014-2014/Curriculum/Whole School Overview Context for Learning.pdf


What challenges are the new 

changes bringing with them?

The New 
National 

Curriculum is 
harder!

•Children are expected to 
learn skills and knowledge 
that in the previous 
curriculum may have been 
taught in older years. 
Teachers are plugging 
gaps!

Schools need to 
learn new 

expectations 
quickly!

•Lots of new expectations 
for every subject are once 
is very daunting but we 
have put a strong 
professional development 
plan in for our teachers to 
support them.

A New 
Curriculum 

means a new 
way of assessing 

against it.

•The government have 
given schools the flexibility 
of finding an assessment 
system that works for 
them.

Nobody knows 
what the new 
tests for the 

new curriculum 
look like!

•From 2016 a new test will 
be given to children to 
check ability against the 
new curriculum.



Assessments

The government’s policy of removing level 

descriptors from the National Curriculum 

(NC) is set out in terms of freeing schools 

from an imposed measure of pupil progress. 

The Department for Education (DfE) has said 

that levels are not very good with respect to 

helping parents to understand how far their 

child is improving. In their place, from 

September 2015, “it will be for schools to 

decide how they assess pupils’ progress”.



How are we assessing our pupils?

We are using bands and steps.

Example

Band 1 –Year 1

Band 2 –Year 2

Band 3 –Year 3

Band 4 –Year 4

Band 5 –Year 5

Band 6 –Year 6

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/335158/PRIMARY_national_curriculum_-_Mathematics_220714.pdf


Steps = Progress

B B+ S+SW+W

B = Beginning to work within that band

W = Working within that band

S = Secure within that band

National expectations for the end of each year are for the children to be 

secure. All children will be at different points depending on ability but 

also depending on how much of the curriculum has been covered.

Expected progress is 6 steps a year for each child.



How is Langmoor & Glenmere

adapting to the new approach to 

assessments?
 Staff Training

 Target Tracker – an aid for assessments 
that allow teachers to track pupil 
progress.

 Moderation sessions

 Partnerships with other schools.

 Parent Partnership

 The focus is always good and better 
teaching and learning at all times.



Why are some schools not changing their 

curriculum and assessments?

Some Academies have decided to stick with 
the old curriculum and levels and that is their 
choice. Every school is different and so are 

each schools needs.

The government are testing children with new 
tests which are in line with the new 

curriculum from 2016 and we want to give 
our children the best chance with those. We 

feel that by adapting our curriculum and 
assessments now, we can prepare children in 

the best way.



What can you do to help?

 Parents Evening.

 Encourage your child to work on their 

targets at home. 

 If you don’t understand something please 

ask.

 Check our website regularly to see what 

your child is learning that term.



What are we doing to ensure 

children are progressing well?
We monitor good quality teaching and 
learning …

 Learning walks

 Book scrutiny

 Observations

 Pupil progress meetings once a term.

 Planning checks

 Target checks and much more…

 Interventions



School Development Plan

To ensure the end of Key Stage 1 and 2 
progress is good or better for all children in 
reading, writing and mathematics including 
those supported by the pupil premium.

To embed the new curriculum with a focus on 
enhancing Computing and key skills in each 
foundation subject.

To lead the school through an academy change 
and acquire partnerships with other schools.



Communication

Letters Home Phone calls Website

Text Messaging 

Drop off and 
pick ups Meetings

Parents 
Evenings

Special 
information 

evenings
Notice board

Emails 



Website and Twitter

www.langmoor.leics.sch.uk

www.glenmere.net

http://www.langmoor.leics.sch.uk/
http://www.glenmere.net/


Thank you

Questions??


